
Term 1 Week 9   -  21/03/2023 

Phone:  03 5881 2045   Fax:  03 5881 5079 
Email:  deniliqsth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: www.deniliqsth-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Facebook: Deni South School Happenings 

Principal: Liz Dudley 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Welcome to Harmony Week, a week where, as a 
school, we celebrate inclusiveness, respect, and a 
sense of belonging for all Australians, from the 
traditional custodians of the land to those who have 
come from many countries around the world.  
South prides itself of the programs that we offer 
continually foster an environment of inclusion, where 
the skills of acceptance, tolerance, and respect are 
encouraged.  

Harmony Day 
Assembly will start at 12pm, following which the 
students will participate in a ‘Walk for Harmony’ 
around Gilchrist Oval. 
Our P&C have been cooking up a storm and have 
prepared some fun cupcakes for recess which can be 
purchased for $3.  
Our students are encouraged to wear a splash of 
orange signalling their support. 
 
Parent Teacher Conferences 
This year the school is utilising the Parent Portal app 
on Sentral as a means for our parents to book an 
interview session with their child’s class teacher. If 
you are experiencing difficulties, please contact the 
office staff who will support you through this new 
process.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Life Education Van 
Over the past week, students from K-Yr 6 have 
enjoyed spending time with Healthy Harold in the 
van. As well as being the home of Healthy Harold, the 
customed built mobile learning centre is equipped 
with state of the art 3D technology and resources 
enabling educators to deliver our important health 
education programs in the most engaging and 
impactful way. This year the entry fee was covered by 
the school and comes out of the voluntary 
contribution money.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Easter Hat 
Our annual Easter Hat Parade is not too far away. 
Now is the time for our students to get designing 
and creating. Honour cards will be presented to each 
child who participates. Our families are invited to 
come into the school for the hat parade which will 
commence a little after 9am on Thursday 6th April.  
 
State Swimming Carnival 
I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate 
our amazing swimmers, Olivia Jeffries, Olivia 
Armytage, Lily Petersen, Vivienne Thomson, Jed 
Fitzmaurice and Sara Carter who will head to Sydney 
for the State swimming Carnival on the 6th April. I 
know they will swim their hearts out and make us 
proud. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have a happy week! 

Liz Dudley  Principal 



 
ANZAC Day March 
The Deniliquin RSL sub-branch has once again 
invited the students of South to participate in the 
annual ANZAC Day Town march on Tuesday 25th 
April. Students are to wear full school uniform and 
assemble on the grassed area near the Town Hall, 
no later than 10:30am. Hope to see many of our 
gorgeous students there.  
 
South West Riverina Zone PSSA Soccer Trials 
Last Wednesday, five Deniliquin South students 
attended the PSSA soccer zone trials in Finley.  
Gabriella Crothers, Lena Seely, Callan Glenn, Travis 
Hanns and Bentley Hardman tried out for selection 
to attend the Riverina soccer trials in Wagga 
Wagga. All students are commended for their  
participation, effort and sportsmanship. 
 
Congratulations to Bentley Hardman and Travis 
Hanns who have been selected to trial for the 
Western Riverina Team in Wagga tomorrow. We 
wish the boys all the best and know they will 
represent the Deniliquin Zone with pride.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
School Maintenance 
Painting contractors are currently working at the 
school completing some much-needed painting in 
classrooms and certain identified outdoor areas. It 
will be necessary at certain times in the upcoming 
weeks for classes to be relocated while painting is 
being completed. Please be reassured that class 
programs will not be interrupted. 

Attendance Matters 

Student Information Form  
Thank you to all families who have returned their 
blue student information sheet. If you haven’t 
returned your form yet could you please return it to 
the front office ASAP. 

Dates for your Diary - Term 1 

20th-22nd Mar NAPLAN 

21st Mar P & C Meeting -  

22nd Mar Primary Soccer Trials 

24th Mar 
K-6 Assembly @ 12pm  
Harmony Day 

31st Mar Netball Trials 

6th April 
Easter Hat Parade 9am 
Mini Fete 
Last Day of Term 

Term 2 

24th April Teachers Return (Pupil Free Day) 

25th April 
Anzac Day Public Holiday  
Town March 10.30am 

26th April Students Return to school 

Harmony Day -  Orange 
Cupcake Recess  
Friday 10:45-11:30am  
 
 $3 each   
 
Servers: Steph Leetham, 
Selina King, Sarah Purtill, 
Steph Holahan, Emma Arthur, 
Ange Edwards, Liz Dudley, 
Fiona Petersen 
 

Roster Term 1  Wednesday Friday 

Week 8 
Starting 20/3/23 

Lisa Pyle Kate Woolston 
& Alisha Taylor 
Harmony Day  - 
Orange 
cupcake recess 

Week 9 
Starting 27/3/23 

Steph Leetham Lizzie Grant &  
Mel Patterson 

Week 10 
Starting 3./4/23 

Kellie Pratt 
  

Good Friday  
Public Holiday 



Class 
Principals  

Honour Cards 
Honour Cards  

Class Principals  
Honour Cards 

Honour Cards 2 Piyal Archie Rose Layla Whiting 
Piper Kelly 
Lucas Stevens 

K Kira Belle Hall Wesley Du Toit 
Kyah Rosser 

3 Mitip Sabrina Hasan Christopher Plant 
Kayala Atkinson 
Wynona Moore 

K Billy 
Buttons 

Maxi Robson Charlie Mills 
Bodhi Hand 

3/4 Pithikal 
 

Chase Dunn Indi Conallin 
Zac Salan 
Chase Dunn 

K Pep Matilda O’Connor William Kirby 
Mia Rose 

4 Cosmos 
 

Lenny Hanns Angie Maunganidze 
Myler Parker 

1 Puyup Frankie O’Meley Beckham Morris 
Lennox Thompson 

5/6 Tilany Layla Werner Angus Munro 
Jasmine Marshall 
Callan Glenn 
Yemurraki Jones 

1/2 Tyerri Grace 
Sommerfeld 

Asher Parsons 
Jackson Gunn 
Payge Crampton 

5/6 Tyulern Lara Redden Sara Carter 
Olivia Jeffrey 
Evelyn Moore 
Mason Clent 

 

 

 

24th March  

Have you downloaded the Parent Portal App yet? It’s easy to do and free! 
Click the link below to get started. If you need help contact us in the front office. 
https://deniliqsth-p.sentral.com.au/portal2/#!/register  

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdeniliqsth-p.sentral.com.au%2Fportal2%2F%23!%2Fregister&data=05%7C01%7CLiz.Dudley%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cac0537c57f3e4dce0c5508db13bd064e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C63812547479294


 

P&C Meeting 
Our next Meeting is tonight, Tuesday 21st March, 
7pm in the staffroom. We hope to see you all there.  
 
Winter Jackets & Beanies 
With the cooler weather sneaking up on us, what 
better way to keep the chill out, then a DSPS winter 
sports jacket & Beanie. The jackets are wind & water 
proof, and fleecy inside to keep the kids toasty. The 
hood is removeable & pockets have zippers. 
These are only available through the school, for $70. 
Pop in today for a fitting, new stock has just arrived. 
 
Beanies available via the front office with cash 
payment or order via Flexischools app and it will be 
sent home with your child. Beanies are $20 

Reader Bags Back in Stock 
It’s been wonderful to see our 
kinder kids putting their new 
reader bags to great use this 
term! These have been 
provided to all kindy students 
for 2023 from our P&C funds. 
For all other students, they are 
available for $12 from the 
admin office. 
 
Term 1 Fundraising 
EASTER EASTER EASTER! To all our new families, for 
this raffle we ask all school families to donate (if 
possible) some Easter goodies to add to the prizes. 
Raffle books have been sent home last week and 
we hope to see some great sales. The raffle will be 
drawn last week of term, Wednesday 5/4/23. For our 
super-sellers, please collect extra raffle books as 
needed from the front office and deliver all 
donations asap.  

Golf Day Success 
Many thanks to all the participants & congrats to 
our Winning Team Peter & Mandy Astill, Glenn 
Warren & Dale Barling.  
 
Sunday was a very successful day for the P&C 
raising $2600 for the school. 
 
Thankyou to our volunteers: Debbie Underwood, 
Heidi Plant, David & Liz Dudley, Emma Dennison, 
Russel Gough, Jackie Kerry, Megan Baker, Sarah 
Purtill, Fiona Peterson, Lisa Pyle, Marty Thomson, 
Nate Sundstorm, Carly Crothers, Anthony & Kate 
Smith.  
 
Thankyou to our Generous Sponsors: 
 
 






